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Lincoln DeVore,lnc. 
---Geotechnical Consultants------------------------------------

1441 Motor St. TEL: (303) 242-8968 
Grand Junction, CO 81505 FAX: (303) 242-1561 

t·1 r . t .. J a r ~: You n g 
Rolland Engineering 
518 28 Road 
Grand Junction, CO 81501 

Re: Subsurface Soils Exploration 
Lots on High Ridge Court 
Portion of Ridges Addition No. 3 
Grand Junction, Colorado 

Dear Mr. Young: 

January 27, 1992 

As requested, Lincoln-DeVore personnel have recently completed a 
geotechnical exploratory program at the above referenced site. 
Two shallow test borings were.placed within the anticipated 
building pads to determine as closely as possible-the soil types 
which exist on the site. Our conclusions and recommendations for 
this site are presented below. 

To assist in our exploration, we were provided with a preliminary 
plan for the third addition to the Ridges, prepared by Paragon 
Engineering. It is our understanding that some changes may be 
made and the lot locations shown on the Boring Location Diagram 
included with this report may not accurately reflect the final 
plan. The Boring Location Plan attached to this report is based 
on that plan provided to us. 

We understand that the proposed structures may consist of one to 
two-story, wood-framed structures with possible full basements 
and concrete floor slab on grade. Lincoln DeVore has not seen a 
full set of building plans, but structures of this type typically 
develop wall - loads on the order of 600 to 1500 plf and column 
loads on the order of 8 to 14 kips. 

The characteristics of the subsurface materials encountered were 
evaluated with regard to the type of construction described 
above. Recommendations are included here-in to match the de­
scribed construction to the soil characteristics found. The 
information contained herein may or may not be valid for other 
purposes. If the proposed site use is changed or types of con­
struction proposed. other than noted herein. Lincoln DeVore 
should be contacted to determine if the information in this 
report can be used for -the new construction without further field 
evaluations. 



Rolland Engineering 
Ridg~s Addition No. 3 
,January 28, 1992 

General Geologv: The geologic materials encountered on this site 
consist of alluvial. coarse-grained gravels and cobbles which 
overlie the rocks of the Dakota Formation. The geologic and 
engineering properties of the materials found in our two explora­
tion borings will be discussed in the following sections. 

The upper soils on this site consist of an alluvial ·deposit 
placed by the action of the ancient Colorado River. These soils 
are coarse-grained gravels and cobbles with very silty sandy 
fines. Many fragments of siltstone and very fine-grained sand­
stones are present in this deposit and is generally distinctive 
of this particular ancient terrace of the Colorado River. 

Underlying this alluvial deposit are sandstones, siltstones, 
claystones, shales, lignites, and coals of the Dakota Formation. 
Many of the siltstones, claystones, and shales are carbonaceous 
to varying degrees. The various rock units tend to change later­
ally throughout the formation and .tend to be very lenticular. 
This lenticular aspect of the Dakota Formation makes prediction 
of rock characteristics across a site quite difficult. Any 
interpretation from site to site must be done with a degree of 
caution. 

The Dakota Formation encountered beneath this site was observed 
to have an attitude or dip ranging from four to· nine degrees 
toward the north, northeast direction. The explorat~on borings 
for this project encountered an extremely hard sandstone which 
forms a cap over underlying lenticular beds of claystone, 
shale,and siltstone which all may be carbonaceous. At least two 
significant sandstone beds were observed in surface exposures to 
underlie site 'at depth ranging from 30 to 70 feet below the 
existing groundsurface at the exploration borings. 

Soil Classification: This Soil Type is classified as a poorly 
sorted. very, silty, sandy gravel and cobble (GM/GP) of coarse­
grain size under the Unified Classification System. This soil 
type is non~plastic and of medium density. This soil will have 
virtually no tendency ·to expand upon the addition of moisture. 
Settlement will be minimal under the recommended foundation 
loads. This soil will undergo elastic settlement upon applica­
tion of static foundation pressures. Such settlement is charac­
teristically rapid and should be virtually complete by the end of 
construction. If the recommended allowable bearing values are 
not exceeded. and if all other recommendations are followed. 
differential movement will be within tolerable limits. At shal­
low foundation depths this soil was found to have an average 
allowable bearing capac~t~ of 2600 psf. 
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Ridges Addition No. 3 
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Man-made Fill: The soils encountered in our test borings appear 
to be native to the site. All building foundations must penetrate 
any man-made fills which are present at the site at this time, as 
well as any fills which result from the excavation process. 
Careful examination of the open excavation will be necessary to 
determine the presence or absence of man-made fills. The open 
excavation must be examined prior to the placement of concrete to 
establish that materials of proper design bearing capacity have 
been exposed and that no soft spots or debris are present in the 
foundation area. A 24 hour notice is required for all field 
examinations to enable Lincoln-DeVore to schedule personnel and 
provide service when needed. 

Soil Moisture Conditions: No free water was encountered during 
drilling on this site. In our opinion the true free water sur­
face is fairly deep in this area, and hence, should not affect 
90nstruction. Seepage moisture may affect construction if sur­
face drainage is not properly controlled. 

Due to the proximity of the sandstones of the Dakota 
Formatio~, there exists a possibility of a perched water table 
developing. in the alluvial soils which overlie the soil. This 
perched water would probably be the result of increased irriga­
tion du~ to the presence of lawns and landscaping and roof run­
off. The exploration holes indicate that the top of the 
formation is dipping and that subsurface drainage would probably 
be quite slow to medium. While it is believed that under the 
existing conditions at the time of this exploration the construc­
tion process would not be effected by any free-flow waters, it is 
very possible that several years after development is initiated, 
a troublesome perched water condition may develop· which will 
provide construction difficulties. In addition, this potential 
perched water could create some problems for existing or future 
foundations on this tract. Therefore it is recommended that the 
future presence of a perched water table be considered in all 
design and construction of both the proposed residential struc­
tures and any subdivision improvements. 

Data presented in this report concerning ground water levels are 
representative of those levels at the time of our field explora­
tion. Groundwater levels are subject to change seasonally or by 
changed environmental conditions. 

Foundation Tvpe Recommended: We recommend the use of a conven­
tional shallow foundation system consisting of continuous srr~3d 
footings beneath all bearing walls and isolated spread footin~s 
beneath all columns and other points of conceritrated load. Such 
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a shallow foundation system, resting on the alluvial gravels and 
cobblesr may be designed on the basis of an allowable bearing 
capacity of 2800 psf maximum. A minimum dead load of 400 psf 
should be maintained if the foundations are founded within three 
feet of the upper portion of the Dakota Formation. Contact 
stresses beneath all continuous walls should be balanced to 
within + or - 150 psf at all points. Isolated interior column 
footings should be designed for contact stresses of about 150 psf 
less than the average.used to balance the continuous walls. The 
criterion for balancing will depend somewhat upon the nature of 
the structur·e. Single-storyr slab on grade structures may be 
balanced on the basis of dead load only. Multi-story structures 
may be balanced on the basis of dead load plus 1/2 live load, for 
up to 3 stories. 

If the design of the upper structure is such that loads can be 
balanced reasonably well, a floating structural slab or raft type 
of foundation could be used on this site. Such a slab would 
require heavy reinforcing to ·resist differential bending. It is 
possible to design such a slab either as a solid or ribbed slab, 
but in either case, a rimwall must be used for confinement. Any 
such slab must be specifically designed for the anticipated 
loading. Such a foundation system will settle to some degree as 
the softer, underlying soils consolidate, but differential move­
ment is held to a minimum. 

Provided the recommendations presented in this report are com­
pletely followed, total and differential settlements should be 
less than one inch. 

Voids Beneath Foundation Walls: Depending upon the final 'depth 
of excavation, the loading characteristics of the .individual 
structure and the foundation type ultimately decided upon for the 
on-site soil conditions, void material placed in the bottom of 
the foundation walls may be required. If such void is required, 
the foundation design should be carefully followed. 

Reinforcin~: All foundation stem walls should be designed as 
"grade beams" capable of spanning at least ten feet. Where the 
foundation stem walls are relatively shallow in height, vertical 
reinforcing will not be necessary. However. in the walls retain­
ing soil in excess of 4 feet in height, vertical reinforcing may 
be necessary to resist the lateral pressures (restrained case) of 
the so i l s a 1 on g the w a 11 ext e r i .:)!· . To a i d i n des i g n in g such 
vertical reinforcing. an equivalent fluid pressure (E.F.P) on the 
order of 42 pcf for the alluvial sandy grav~ls would be appropri­
ate. 
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These structures may be cut into the hillside, making the uphill 
wall a retaining wall. This wall must, therefore, be designed to 
resist these lateral earth pressures. 

Vertical reinforcing will be required (suggest #4 
36 inches c/c) in walls retaining soil over four feet 
than eight feet in height. 

rebars at 
and less 

Floor Slabs: .Floor slabs on grade, if any, should be positively 
separated from all structural portions of this building and 
allowed to float freely. Frequent scoring (control joints) of the 
slabs should be provided to allow for possible shrinkage cracking 
of the slab. These control joints .should be placed to provide 
maximum slab areas of approximately 200 to 360 square feet. Any 
man-made fill placed below floor slabs on grade should be com­
pacted to a minimum of 90% of its maximum Modified Proctor dry 
density, ASTM D-1557. These soils should be placed at a moisture 
content conducive to the required compaction (usually Proctor 
optimum moisture content ~2%. 

Excavations which are sufficiently deep as to place the final 
' slab elevation very close to the sandstones of the Dakota Forma­

tion may encounter problems in the future due to small perched 
water tables on top of the Dakota Formation. Therefore, it is 
recommended that slabs on grade which are close to. the Dakota 
Formation be constructed over a capillary break of ·approximately 
6 inches in ~hickness. We recommend that the material used to 
form the capillary break be free draining, granular material and 
not contain significant fines. A free draining outlet is also 
recommended for this break so that it will not trap water beneath 
the slab. A vapor barrier is recomm.ended beneath the floor ·slab 
and above the capillary break. To prevent difficulty in finishing 
concrete~ a 2 inch sand layer shou~d be placed above the br.eak. 
An alternate method of reducing finishing problems would be to 
place the vapor barrier beneath approximately 6 inches of a minus 
3/4 inch gravel fill. This method must be very carefully accom­
plished to minimize excessive puncturing and tearing of the vapor 
barrier. 

Drainage and Grading: Surface grading should be completed in such 
a manner that all runoff moisture is removed from the vicinity of 
the structure as quickly as possible. It is recommended that a 
minimum surface gradient of 8% be maintained away from the struc­
ture for the first 10 feet. Roof downspouts and sill cocks should 
be carried across all backfill areas and allowed to discharge 
well at.Jav from :~he building .. .;ll lawn sprinkling heads should be 
placed at least 10 feet awav from the foundation. Future owners 
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of this structure should be advised to fill in any settled yard 
areas to eliminate ponding of water near the structure and to 
provide adequate slope for proper drainage away from the struc­
ture and off the site at all times. 

Provided all recommendations found herein pertaining to site 
surface drainage, grading and soil compaction are closely fol­
lowed, a perimeter foundation drain would not be required. For 
fully finished basements, however, the use of a perimeter founda­
tion drain would significantly reduce potential moisture related 
problems which can arise from subsequent area development. 

If the final building elevation is such that a floor slab on 
grade will be located close to the sandstones of the Dakota 
Formation, it is recommended that a peripheral drain be con­
structed around the living area of the structure (see attached 
suggested detail). This peripheral drain is to provide a means 
of collecting , any waters which are moving through the lower 
alluvial soils as a perched water table which may occur due to 
lawn irrigation and other. development of this area. 

It is recommended'that this drain consist of a perforated drain 
pipe and a-gravel:collector, the whole being fully wrapped in a 
geotextile filter fabric. We recommend that this drain be 
structed with a gravity outlet. If sufficient grade does 
exist on the site for a gravity outlet, then a sealed sump 
pump is recommended. Under no circumstances should a dry well 
used on this site. 

con­
not 
and 

be 

The existing drainage on the site must either be maintained 
carefully or improved. We recommend that water be drained away 
from structures· as· rapidly as possible and not be allowed to 
stand or pond near the building. We recommend that water removed 
from one building not be directed onto the backfill areas of 
adjacent buildings. We recommend that a hydrologist or drainage 
engineer experienced in this area be retained. to complete a 
drainage plan for this site. 

Backfill: To reduce settlement and aid in keeping water from 
reaching beneath this building, all backfill around this building 
should be mechanically compacted to 80% of its maximum Modified 
Proctor dry density ASTM 0-1557. The only exception to this would 
be the components of the perimeter foundation drain. if any. All 
backfill should be composed of the native soils and should not be 
placed by soaking, jetting or puddling. All backfill placed -in 
utility trenches around this structure or below foundation walls 
should be mechanically compacted to a minimum of 90% of its 
maximum Modified Proctor dry density ASTM 0-1557. These soils 
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should be placed at a moisture content conducive to the 
compaction (usually Proctor optimum content ~2%. 

Cement Tvpe: Type II, Type I-II or Type II-V cement 
mended for all concrete which is in contact with the 
this site. Calcium chloride should not be added to a 
Type I-II or Type II-V cement under any circumstances. 

required 

is recom­
soils on 
Type II, 

Remarks: The bottoms of all exterior foundations should be locat­
ed a minimum of 24 inches below finished grade for frost protec­
tion. 

Respectfully submitted, 

LINCOLN-DeVORE, INC. 

By: Edward M. Morris EIT 
Western Slope Manager 

LDTL Job #75170-J 

Rev~ewed by: 
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Lincoln DeVore,lnc. 
---Geotechnical Consultants---------------------------------------

1441 Motor St. 
Grand Junction, CO 81505 
(303) 242-8968 

ROLLAND ENGINEERING 
518 · 28 Road 
Grand Junction, CO 81501 

Attn: Mr. Mark Young 

Re: File #75170-J 
Surficial Geology lnvestigat.ion 
Ridges Subdivision, 3rd Addition 
Grand Junction, Colorado 

Dear Mr. Young 

February 18, 1992 

At your request, personnel from this office have. completed a 
ground reconnaissance of the above referenced site in order to 
determine the general geologic conditions and constraints 
relating to construction on the site. Following are our findings. 

The.tract lies in the center portion of the North Half of Section 
21, Township 1 South, Range 1 West of the UTE Principal Meridian, 
Mesa County, Colorado. The tract is bounded on the west by High 
Ridge Court and portions of the Ridges Subdivision, by Bella Page 
Drive to the South and Country Club Drive to the east. 

The topography of the tract ranges from moderate to steep foot­
hills with a general slope to the northeast. The tract has an 
elevation ranging from approximately 4650 to 4825 feet abcvo s2a 
level, using the U.S.G.S. 7-1/2 minute mapping of the Grand 
Junction quadrangle. 

The tract has been used for minor agricultural grazing purposes. 
The tract has not been subject to onsite irrigation. The tract 
drains toward the north to a major gully and eventually to the 
Colorado River. Surface drainage is fair to good and the subsur­
face drainage is poor. 

This tract is: near the head of a sma 1 1 drainage basin and the 
majority of the drainage exiting this tract originates on-site, 
with contributions from the smal I subdivisions along Bella Pago 
and Country Club Drives. 

The general Geologic profile on this site can be described as a 
thin covering of silty clay and sandy clay surface soils. which 
are underlain by the Dakota Formation. The surface soils are an 
eros i on a l product of the sands tone , s i 1 t stone , - c 1 a y stone , s h a l e 
and lignite members of the Dakota Formation. These Soils range in 
thickness from only inches to approximately 8 feet. 

--·-



ROLLAND ENGINEERING 
Ridges, 3rd Add. 
February 18, 1992, 

Geology 

Page 2 

Outcroppings of the basal member of the Mancos Shale were ob­
served at the west end of Bella Pago Drive, off the subdivision. 
The Mancos Shale may be present at the extreme southwest corner 
of the Third Addition to The Ridges Subdivision. A light snow 
cover prevented a close examination of the ground surface. 

The Mancos Shale is described as a thin-bedded, drab, light to 
dark, gray marine shale, with thinly interbedded fine grain sand­
stone and limestone layers. Some portions of the Mancos Shale 
are bentonitic, and therefore, are highly expansive. The majori­
ty of the shale, however, has only a moderate expansion poten­
tial. It is a.nticipated that this formational shale, if encoun­
tered on this subdivision, will affect the construction and the 
performance of the foundations on the site. 

The upper surfaces of the prominent ridges in the north portion 
of the tract are covered with a remnant of the ancient gravel and 
cobble Colorado River Terrace Deposit. This terrace remnant is 
believed to be up to 12 feet in thickness. 

The Dakota Formation was observed to contain thin to massive 
bedded sandstones, with b~ds of siltstone, claystone, shale and 
lignite. Many of the beds are carbonaceous and may contain large 
amounts of sulfates. 

For construction purposes, the surface soils and rocks of the 
Dakota Formation generally exhibit ample bearing capacity for 
lightweight, residential structures. The expansive characteri­
sitcs, variable shearing strength and excavation characteristics 
of several members of the Dakota Formation will affect the de­
sign, construction and performance of building foundations and 
subdivision improvements on this site. 

Several sandstone beds were observed which will be very difficult 
to e~cavate. The placement of roadways, utilities and foundations~ 
should be carefully planned to avoid the major sandstone beds. 

Outcrops of lignite, carbonaceous siltstones and shales were 
noted on many of the slopes. These beds will present slope sta­
bility problems and must be carefully considered during design 
and construction. Active slope failure is most obvious in areas 
of large sandstone blocks which have detached from the main sand­
stone beds and have moved down the slope. 

No evidence of permanent free water was observed on the tract. In 
our opinion, true free water is quite deep in this area and is 
probably associated with the deep artesian water system in the 
Grand Junction Area. 

---



ROLLAND ENGINEERING 
Ridges, 3rd Add. Geology 
February 18, 1992, Page 3 

Due to the proximity and surface exposure of the Dakota Forma­
tion, there exists a possibility of numerous, small perched water 
tables developing in weathered portions of the Dakota Formation 
and beneath excavations, site improvements and road structur~s. ~ 

This perched water would probably be the result of increased 
irrigation due to the presence of lawns, landscaping and roof 
runoff. 

i 

The presence of easily availible irrigation water tends to en­
courage ove~use by landowners and has been observed to be instru­
mental in creating perched water tables in many residential 
areas. While it is believed that under the existing conditions at I 
the time of this exploration, the construction process would not 
be effected by any free-flow waters, it is ,very possible that 
several years after development is initiated, troublesome perched 
water conditions may develop which will provide construction and 
structural difficulties. 

ln addition, this potential perched water could create some 
problems for future foundations on this tract. Therefore it is 
recommended that the future presence of a perched water. table be 
considered in all design and construction of both the proposed 
residential structures and any subdivision improvements. Design 
of roadway drainage should be carefully ·considered. Positive, 
rapid removal of runoff should be accomplished to minimize water 
infiltration into the underlying formation. 

The site is not located within any mapped floodplain or flood 
hazard area. A drainage plan, addressing the rapid removal of 
surface waters and not allowing infiltration is recommended. 

No extractable minerals or deposits are. known or suspected 
beneath this site which would affect the proposed development. 
The gravels and cobbles in the ancient river terrace are of poor 
quality and generally are acceptable only for structural fill and 
similar uses. 

Active mudflow or debris flow are not anticipated to be a present 
hazard on this site. 

Slope stabi 1 ity wi 11 be a consideration for the 
design of subdivision improvements and residential 

placement and 
structures. 

No other hazards or limitations were observed or suspected of 
existing on or affecting this site. This study indicates that the 
expansive clays. low shear strength lignite soils, areas of 
difficult excavation and the potential for perched water tables 
constitute the most important limitations on this site. 

---



ROLLAND ENGINEERING 
Ridges, 3rd Add. Geology 
February 18, 1992, Page 4 

It is believed that all pertinant points have been addressed. If 
any further questions arise or if LINCOLN-DeVORE can be of any 
further service, please do not hesitate to contact this office at 
any time. 

Respectfully submitted, 

LINCOLN-DeVORE, INC. 

~1'~?~~--
by: Edwa~d M. Morris 

Engineering Geologist 

LD Job # 75170-J 

----
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ROY A. ROMER 
GOVERNOR 

JOHN W. AOLD 
DIRECTOR 

April 7, 1992 

Mesa County Planning Department 
P.O. Box 20,000-5022 
Grand Junction, Colorado 81502-5022 

Re: Third Addition to The Ridges, Phase 1 

Gentlemen: 

MESA COUNTY 
PLANNING DEPARTMENT 

MA-92-0017 

At your request and in accordance with S.B. 35 (1972), we have 
reviewed the materials submitted for and made a field inspection on 
March 18, 1992, of the site of this latest addition to "The 
Ridges". The following comments summarize our findings. 

Th~ geotechnical investigation of and report about the subject 
area, conducted by Lincoln DeVore, Inc., adequately addresses the 
geologic constraints to residential development of this parcel. 
Because ancient Colorado River gravels that overlie Dakota 
Formation bedrock are found in some parts of the addition, it is 
possible that a perched water table will develop at or near their 
contact after development is completed. A similar condition could 
occur on impervious clay lenses in the bedrock. For this reason, we 
recommend that foundation-drain systems be installed in all 
structures with below-grade space (basements). Moreover, where 
expansive-clay bedrock is encountered in foundation excavations or 
is very near (5 ft ·or so) the bottom of of them in structures with 
basements, it may be advisable, in some cases, to use drilled-pier 
and grade-beam foundations rather than spread footings. Where non­
expansive materials, such as hard sandstone or gravels, occur at 
the surface and/or at foundation depth, spread footings may be 
acceptable, especially for houses without basements. Therefore, 
considering this variability in "soil" conditions in the addition, 
the architect for each of the houses to be constructed should 
collaborate with a qualified soils and foundation engineer prior to 
final foundation-design selection. 

GEOLOGY 
STORY OF THE PAST ... KEY TO THE FUTURE 



Mesa County Planning Department 
April 7, 1992 
Page 2 

If the recommendations made above and those in the submitted 
Lincoln DeVore, Inc., report are followed and made a condition of 
approval of this addition, then we have no geology-related 
objection to it. 

cerely, 

~·!A4.~ 
mes M. Soule 

Engineering Geologist 
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KATHLEEN L. FALCONER 
2449 BELLA PAGO 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO R1503 

ELLEN KEELY 
2431 BELLA PAGO DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 8150~ 

NEAL J. GILMAN 
2445 BELLA PAGO DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 81503 

WILLIAM R. HARREL~ 
2433 BELLA PAGO DF 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

JEFFREY L. DRISCOLL 
KATHY A. DRISCOLL 
1926 GUNNISON AVE 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 

JUDITH A. MARTIN 
PO BOX 666 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 

MICHAEL W. BATH 
JUDITH K. BATH 
389 HIGH RIDGE DR 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 

EDWARD C. REED 
KRISTNE K. REED 
391 HIGH RIDGE DR. 

81501 

-:· 

81502 

81503 

GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

ELIZABETH J. VANDERTUIN. 
2442 HIDDEN VALLEY DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

JAMES V. WILCOX 
CRYSTAL J. MILLER 
585 25 1/2 RD LOT 30 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81505 

TERRY I. TUSBERG 
324 COUNTRY CLUB PARK RD 
GRAND JUNCTION, 

ALVA E. VAUGHN 
400 DRESSELL DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, 

JB WOOTTEN 
TRUSTEE - WOOTEN 

co 81503 

co 81503 

404 COUNTRY CLUB PARK 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

· ·THOMAS E. MORAN 
LINDA J. MORAN 
406 COUNTRY CLUB PARK 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 81503 

ELSIE GRANERE 
CLYDE J. GRANERE 
408 COUNTRY CLUB PARK 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 81503 

ROBERT W. CROSS 
LUELLA F. CROSS 
412 COUNTRY CLUB PARK 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 81503 

OBIE J. ATKINSON 
413 COUNTRY CLUB PARK 

·GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

MOUNTAIN MICROWAVE CORP 
PO.~ BOX 563 0 
DENVER, CO 80217 

CARL D. POLAND 
2449 BROADWAY 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

MARVIN P. DEJONG 
405 DRESSELL DR 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 81503 

AMY N. ORENS 
JAMES M. FARRELL 
403 DRESSELL DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 81503 

KAREN K. MARQUETTE 
GENE GANA & RODNEY GANA 
9113 EMERALD GROVE AVE 
LAKESIDE, CA 92040 

JAMES A. FOLSOM 
DIXIE L. FOLSOM 
401 DRESSELL DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 81503 

CLAUDE A. BARLIEB 
MARIE L. BARLIEB 
253 WINDOW ROCK CT 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 81503 

LAURIEL HICK 
C/O LARIEL B. HILL 
2554 BELLA PAGO DR 
GRAND JUNCTION, co 81503 

COMMUNITY HOSPITAL FNDT 
2021 N 12th ST. 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81501 

GENIE, INC. 
PO BOX 3299 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81502 



CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION 
250 N 5TH ST 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81501 

TERRANCE W. WAKEFIELD 
DONNA B. WAKEFIELD 
2429 BELLA PAGO DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

ROBERT A. BARRY 
DIANNE L. BARRY 
385 RODELL DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

SANDRA L. WILLMON 
GLADYS WILLMON 
2423 HIDDEN VALLEY DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

DIANE E. KOCIS 
2421 HIDDEN VALLEY DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

DAVID H. DAHLEM 
DELORIS K. DAHLEM 
222 EASTER HILL DR. 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

LOIS B. WARP 
PO BOX 2191 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81502 

BRUCE D. LAMBERT 
405 COUNTRY CLUB PARK 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

PETER P HEIDEL 
407 COUNTRY CLUB PARK 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

DAVID YANOWICH 
409 COUNTRY CLUB PARK 
GRNAD JUNCTION, CO 81503 

KENNETH E. MELSON 
KAREN J. SLAUGH 
411 COUNTRY CLUB PARK 
GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81503 

GABRIEL FISHER 
W 21308 SR904 
CHENEY, WA 99004 



GENERAL REPOR'l' 167 9 4' 

FOR 

RIDGE POIN'l' 

GENERAL - The enclosed maps and statements are provided as a requirement of 
the city of Grand Junction Development Regulations. 

The proposal calls for the ultimate development of 6 single family lots on a 
site of approximately 1.997 acres. Minimum lot size will be 7,800 sq. ft. with 
the average being slightly over 11,000 sq. ft. The density resulting from the 
proposed plat is 3 dwelling units per acre. Each lot is designated as a future 
single family dwelling site. When a final plat is submitted the building 
setbacks will be compatible with those in the surrounding neighborhood. 

LOCATION Ridge Point consists of 1. 997 acres lying north and east of the 
intersections of High Ridge Drive and Hidden Valley Drive. 

EXISTING LAND USE - The property is comprised of a single parcel of land and 
is vacant of structures or dwellings. The historic land use has been vacant 
land. Ridge Point is currently part of the Ridges overall development plan. 

SURROUNDING LAND USE - The surrounding land use is considered to be moderate 
in nature. Ridge Point is an "infill" development. The site is adjacent to 
fully developed single family subdivisions. 

ACCESS - The proposal calls for the use of High Ridge Drive to serve lots 
within Ridge Point. This will be completed to maintain uniformity with the 
existing roadway. The proposal calls for the use of an existing 50 foot ROW 
with a 38 foot asphalt section. Sidewalks have been.purposely left out because 
it is inconsistent with the rest of the subdivisions in the area. High Ridge 
Drive provides access to Hidden Valley Drive, to Ridgeway Drive to Ridges 
Boulevard. 

On street parking has been limited in the subdivision covenants. It call~ for 
a minimum 18 foot driveway width and a limit for on street parking to 72 
consecutive hours. The street radii have been designed to Grand Junction road 
standards. 

UTILITY SERVICE - All utility service necessary for site development adjoins 
the property or exsist on the lots. 

An existing sanitary sewer main is located in High Ridge Drive. The proposal 
calls for the construction of new laterals necessary to provide service to 
each property. All construction will be done in accordance with the City of 
Grand Junction specifications. Ultimate line maintenance will be by the City. 

Domestic water service will be provided to each lot within Ridge Point by an 
existing 8" main The property is located within the Ridges Metropolitan 



District. Since the proposal will require ultimate maintenance of the new main 
by Ridges Metropolitan District and all construction will be done in 
accordance with their standards. 

Irrigation water will be delivered to each lot by an underground pressurized 
system under which currently exists. Water for this system is provided by the 
Ridges Metropolitan District. 

New natural gas, electric, cable television, and communication lines will be 
extended into the development from existing facilities adjoining the property 
and be located in a 12 foot utility easement located along the front of each 
lot. 

GRADING AND DRAINAGE - A minimum of material will be moved within the 
development. The site as it currently exists has an established drainage 
pattern sui table to single family sites. Detailed grading & drainage plans 
will be submitted in this application for final approval. The subject property 
is adjacent to an established flood runoff area. The flood plain study shows 
that no building area will be effected in the 100 year runoff. 

DEVELOPMENT SCHEDULE - Development of all the lots within Ridge Point will 
begin immediately upon the approval of the final plat by the City of Grand 
Junction .. It is anticipated that the lots will be built on and sold within 12 
to 18 months following site development . 

IMPROVEMENTS GUARANTEE - The developer will provide a performance and payment 
bond in a form acceptable to the city of Grand Junction at the time the plat 
is recorded. 



UTILITY COORDINATING COMMITTEE MEETING 

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Mesa County Utilities 
Coordinating Committee met on Wednesday October 13, 1994 in the 
Public Service Company Conference Room. 

Those in attendance were: 

Linda Dannenberger 
Gary Mathews 
Gary Lewis 
Phil Bertrand 
Kathy Portner 
Perry Rupp 
Leon Peach 
Bill Cheney 
Michael Drollinger 
Glen Vancil 
Joe Beilman 
Max Ward 

Mesa County Planning 
Ute water 
Public Service Co. 
Grand Valley Irrigation 
Gr. Jet. Comm. Development 
Grand Valley-Power 
u.s. West 
Grand Junction 
Gr. Jet. Comm. Development 
TCI Cable 
Mesa County 
u.s. West Engineering 

The meeting was opened at 1:30 by Phil Bertrand. 

OLD BUSINESS 

MESA COUNTY PLANNING: 

GRAND JUNCTION PLANNING: 
1.) 107-94 RANA ROAD REPLAT- Signed off. 

244-1771 
242-7491 
244-2698 
242-2762 
244-1446 
242-0040 
244-4964 
244-1590 
244-1439 
245-8777 
244-1689 
244-4721 

2.) 122-94 VACATION OF R-0-W & REPh~T OF NORTHACRES SUBD. - Hold. 

NEW BUSINESS 

MESA COUNTY PLANNING: 
1.) C116-94 REPLAT OF BROCK SUBDIVISION- Hold. 

2.) C19-94-2 STEPPING STONE SUBDIVISION- FINAL PLAT -Reviewed. No 
original to sign off. 

3.) C96-93 REPLAT OF PAULINE SUBDIVISION- FINAL PLAT - Signed off. 

4.) C31-94 CIMARRON NORTH SUBDIVISION - FINAL PLAT - Hold. 

5.) C87-93-2 COUGAR RUN FILING 3 - Signed off. 

GRAND JUNCTION PLANNING: 
1.) 144-94 FOURSQUARE SUBDIVISION - Signed off. 



,· , 

2.) 167-94 RIDGE POINT SUBDIVISION FILING 1 -Hold for City, fire 
protection and 14' front easement. 

TOWN OF PALISADE: 

DISCUSSION OF MESA COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSION AGENDA 10-20-94. 

MID MONTH SIGN OFF: 

UTILITY PROJECT COORDINATION 

UCC ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

ADJOURNMENT: 



CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION FILE #167-94 RIDGE POINT SUBDIVISION, FILING 
#1 LOCATED EAST OF HIGH RIDGE COURT & NORTH OF BELLA PAGO ROAD 
IN THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION HAS BEEN REVIEWED AND APPROVED BY 
THE UTILITY COORDINATING COMMITTEE. 

CHAIRMAN DATE 

u !1' I)UUth-;uuj)H/t~ltir~tdlrr 
M iuu6 
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Additional RO\V rcqui.ri!d? _.__tU_,.,_/11'--~. -------------------------------­
Adjuccnt: r0:.10 lmprov~rnencs cec.:.J;:;u'.' _ _t~/ ti ·--------------.-------
.-\feu idcr.ttCic:.l :t.S ·.; r.::ed in t..ht \!Jstcr i'!:.u1 -;;, :o:.u; .. <:': ''":·:~~-:~! 4/,111= ~ 
?~rks ~ma Open Sp~l(~c fees ~·~.q~:r~J'! (- ··-~~:s~·---- 2sum:H.ea Amount: ~:< ~ Zf:dl r 
Rccoruin~ r:.!c~ ~cytnrcu? .... ;,.! e 5" __ ~·------~- ~~umatNl .-\moum: _;( __ . -'-----
H~l( ;;uc~t :Htprovl!me;u Cces r~~:.:u-e~n ___ t\1.( A -· S::;umoted Amoum: --------
Revo~~ble ?~~lit requited~ ~~~~~--~~·~?~~~~~~~~-~~·~~~-~~~~~~-~~~~~­
Stute Hign·Nay r\CC~SS ?e~IL r~qUtr~Ul -~~~~f~~-~~~~~·~-~-~~~~~~~~~ 
-~pplicuble Pl:~s. Psiici~s Jnd ~uidcli~c~ ~~~/~~~·~~l.~'~~~;:~~~~~~-~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Locotcd in iJencit1ca t1oC'l.1p!::.in.' r~~ ... l ;~~;1.~i -~--~:.i..t:i._ __ . --------·---------­
Loc~wd in Olh!r ~~oh~d ~c~: ~~~-·~-~~~~~~.~~~-~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

\VhHc :lll f.:lc~rs in .l ucve!oprne:n pro~su1 r~(luJ:-·..: c::rc~c; .~:l1l:~i:~. ;:;r7!pa.rJuon ~d design, ~"le r'oHowing ''cnecxed" 
;tems .ll"e orougr.( 10 t.ne peuuoner's ~l.!;;n(IU~ ..:~ .1c·:Jtn~ ~pt.!~::~ :wentJOn ~x ::ons:ldemuon~ Other 1tems oi special 
<.:oncc.m rnny QC· tucntLfien dunn~ ~ne ;"('vJc•.v ~roc~ss. 

0 Acccss/Pmin g 
OD~ge 
0 Floodplttirv\V~t~nds :Vfiu~vtk;n 

0 Scrcenrn~/Eur~··~rtn? 
0 LJJlUSC~o:ra~ 
·.).~\'Uil:.wd~L'r .._:; .,.;ii1U..:~ 

0 L.:md Use Complltibilhy 
0 Tnu't1c Oc!nerotion 
0 GcolOglc Ha.znrds/Soiis 

OOmer-----------------------------------·-------------------------------------­Relntcd Files:------------·----~·--------------------
It is r~commerJd•;:d th~t ;ne I!~TLil·:n~ ::-J:..:;·:;, .:-:'.: r.~!5,L ..... ...;.·~:-:._. ;;r> .. oenv :..)wn-:~ .;.nd ~~:-:am.s or l..'1e prcposCJ pnor t.o 
tho publiC he:J.nng u.nd preferubiy ~r.or :o ::.l!CnHi.L:!J i.J :.11.! C:,y. 

PRE-APPLICATION CONFERENCE 

WE RECOGNIZE r..tHlt we, OW:leiv~s. Jr ~."Jr :-e~r~'i~iJt.Jt!'rt;t ::: :~:U£~ t:~ pre$ent :u all he~ngs relative tO this proposaL 
und it is our respon~ibUity LO know wne:, ~nu wh~r~ :~vs~ h~4f~1gs aJt. 

rn t.he event '.ilUt ~Ile petiurmer tS ;10~ ;~?re:;!;1t:.'!~ .. :.~ ::iOpCs;.:J ·r.-:m wtil be ~opped from t.he :Jgenf.in, ;md all 

addition~ fee shnU be GhJ.rg<:J Ll ·.:uve~· r 1:=.:.;-:h~.:v:;:~~ :; ~··"'::s.:::~ Sc;;!1 fe~ mustoe fJWd ber'ore tile proposed item cun 
again b~ p1JCCO i,)(\ U'e ag~na:.;,. ,-\n:> l;:'llng~S ·.\i .ne .:pprcv::;,_: rH'.i.:i .•lt!l ~ ... :J_t.Ure a re·\l!VleW :lnd. o.pprcval by the 
Commwticy Deveiopmem D·~partrn~nt prior :~: w--.,:J.··; .. :\.!.!!~~~ t~~:J~ .~t'.-:pr.ed.. 

m UNDE...~STA.ND U'l:lt :ncompktc ~ubmiu:;i:; ·.vi(! "-" "X .:c:::.~:::'r~.d :.+II::.l ~ubmil~S \Vith insufficlent in.formauon, 
idemilietJ in utc revtew proc~\.'l, •,t,.hi;:h r.~ nc~ t:..:;~~ .~.!c •• ;.:;:~;:~ :)v ·.;~ ... ": J.p!)iic~r'H. may b~ withdrnwn from lhc QiOnd.a.. 

WE FURTHER lJNDi!.~ST.A_.r-... ro ~!'Ut fiJ1lun:. r.o :-::~e~ ....... ::.~·.1c:m~ 1S identu!t:a by tne Community Development 
Depnnmetlt r·o:- ·J11) revrt=•.v ~'~roc.:~~-" i0i.l:-' r·;::~;,ilt ;i~ .:-.-;: .~'rGJ<!C: ::c·. :·euv-s sc.1eauled for he~ng or being pulled from 
lhe ngetlda. 

--------------------------Signuw~(S) ot' Petiticner(s) 
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~··~~ ..................... ._~~ .......... ._.,~·~=•~·~••=._r ... r .... ~t•·•<•·EER ...... ~., ........... ._~~~_.._~·· 
i PRE··APPL1CATION CONFERENCE 

g~~~crct'~~cc: &1/J/r: (/NA- Aocu. ~ 
?roposai: 6iu4& l'l&C t?>~.;r«i6~q2u.,. ~ ?tom£.! AIHA:ffi::JZZ 

L~~re4 4/. f ~~~A~~~·~~~---------~-------­
Tax Pnrcet Number:-----------
Review F~e: A'~ 0 · ----
(F'~e i~ due ut the ume of submil.t.il1. :Y1ilke ~.;hc~J~ payubk :o th.e Clt.y of Orond Junc!lon.) 

Additional ROW reQuired? --«"""'+'t .. 'li~-----.-----------------­
A~~~r~~~pro~m~~~~~~~~~~w~=~~~~--~------------------~ 
.-\!c:1 identified .lS ~ need in t.he :V!.astcr P!~ or ~:.u:-ks ;...nci ~cc:~uon! 4i,ltf 
?orks Jnd Open Spncc fees requl!ed? A)r¢7· · ~ _E_s_u......,m,.._a_te_d_A_m_o_u_nt_: -_£-~-s--z....;it-:-a-z:--
Rcccrdin~ fees rcqui.roo'? ----'t~er~5:::.----------- Estimated Amoum: _...? ___ , ____ _ 
Htttf ::;trcct improvement fees (equr.rea·.~ !V (." t,;,. c$Umnt.ed Amount! 
Rcvoc~bie ?crmit required'? .()(A. ---------
Sw~ H~hway Access Pe~itrequ~cd?~~-' ~~~~~~~~~~-~~~-~-~~~~~~~-~-~ 

Loca~ctin ~entificd flo~~~n] ~~(pan~ ~~~~~L~~~~~~~~-~~~~~-~~~-~~~~ 
Loc~~din o~er~:o~~d ~e~1~~~~~-~~~~~~-~--~-~-~~~~~~~~ 

to~ted in ~stnb!ished Alrnort Zone'! Clem Zone. C.iti;;~ Zone, . .:...re~ ot' £nr1uence! 
Avigation Easement rcqui~d? ,(}a . ----------

\Vhilc all f4lctors in :.1 dcve!opment proposal require c:reici ~~ougnt, preparation ~d design, U1e following "checkecr 
ltems J.re brougr.t to tbe petitioner's oi!emion as needing ~pecial :lttention or consideration. Other items oi special 
concc.m may be tdentille.1 du."lng the review j'roccss. 

0 Accoss/P!lrking 
0 Drnirulge 
0 F1oodplain/\Vetiands ~itigation 

0 Scrcening;Butii!nng 
0 Lj[ldsc~ping 
0 Avali:.loil.ity or· ::uliues 

0 L~d Use Compatibility 
0 TrJiflc Generntion· 
0 G\!oiogic Hnznrds/Soils 

OOmer~---------------------------------------------------------------­Rclawd Files:----------------___,;----------------
It is rncomme!!ded tl'.zt t.1e cpplic:n~ in::;~!• ~1~ r.el!;iai:JJ~.'in!:4 pr-LJpeny owners ~d t~num.s or Lhe proposal pnor to 
tho public he!lring a:1d preferubly prior to subm&~tll ~o thl! Clty. 

PRE·APPLIC .. -\.TION CONFERENCE 

WE RECOGNIZE thD.t we. ourselves. or cur !"eor~scntati•lel !:) mu::t be present~ all herui.ngs re!t~tive tO this proposal 
and it is our responsibility to know when ~ad wh~re thos~ herumgs are. 

In the event ~hnt the petitioner is ilOt ~epre!:!nted, J-.e ;;~po$ed !U!m wiil be dropped from the ~genda. and an 
ndditionru fee shall be cr.argeu t·J cover re:;checuiiog e>.ponses. Such fee must be paid before the proposed item c.an 
again bo placed on the ug4!nda.. Any changes l\1 J'le npprov~ phn will require a re-review ~d approval by the 
Community Development D·!partment pri~r :c u~~v::f; cttang~s bew~ U:C'!pted. 

WE UNDE..T{STAND that incomplete !?ubmiUtjz ·.vill r>OI. ~ :.c~epr.ed ;md submitt:lls with insufficient information, 
identifle.1 in the re v!ew process, which h~ ncl ueer1 J.Cdies~ed by y~e applic~c.. may be withdrawn from Ulo ~KOnda. 

WE FURTHER UNO ERST ,1..ND that faib.tre tO meet JI1Y Je;."tcUn~ :JS identi.t1ed by the Community Development _ 
Department for tho review proces.~ m~y rc~uit m ~he projec: :1Ct beini scheduled for hearing or being pulled from 
tne agenda 

N I ::: ~-:lignQ~(s) of ?etiUcaet(s) 

a . n a 

~lgnaLUA'"t:($) of Rep:resenuttive(s) 



STATE OF COLORADO 
COUl'iTY OF I"IE~3A 

TF~EABUF~EF~ ~ S CEF~TIFICATE OF TAXES DUE 

~:16401 

I, the undersigned do hereby certify that the entire amount of taxes and 
assessments due upon the parcels of real estate described below, and all 
~=~<i'lles c>·f th<-:-~ ~;.am<-:·~ i:or un P<':'d.d t<:\Xf.·~~; cH~ <':\~::.~;.f:)~:.~:>nH·:'!n t-s;. ~;hown by th<-:-l' boc>k~; :ln 
my o·f·f :i. <::<·? :• ·f I'' Om vJ h :i. c: h t h(·? ':i><':\m<-:·~ m<·:\ y ~:; t :i.ll b<-:·~ t''<·:·~d f:~<-:·~m<·:·~d , w :i. t h t hf.·~ <':\m<:>l.tn t 
,,. r::·) q u :i. r· f:~ <:I ·f o ,,. ,,. (·:-~ <:1 <·:·~ m p t :i. on , <':\ r· <-':~ <':\ ~; n C) t <-:·) cl h <~·~ r· i!:! :i. n :: 

;:· ~i~ :t: 1 ;; "" i:~ ~~; ........ ·~· .... i i:ii) i vi' 1) i:i A i:~ .... r.~ F.~ (;i LJ E~ ~3 T' ........................................ 6 ;: ~~i ~~~;: .... tt ·~· .... ·-- ................................................................ i.6·~r ...... -.q~ .. !i .............. .. 
S(·?ll.(-:~t'' :: F.<uyf£-r· :: '_. 
Lf:)l'ld(~r :: Orclr::~r€·)CJ:: FF~EESTYL.E DESIGI'I -
Tax Year 93 
Schedule M:: 2945-212-00-041 

D<-?scr:lpt:i.on :: 
BEG N 87DEG35'07SEC W 230FT FR N4 COR SEC 21 18 lW S 18DEG0'17SEC E 
1260"62FT S 54DEG16'21SEC W 230 .. 25FT S 7DEG14'50SEC E 161 .. 77FT S 
~:)t.~DEG~.:.~~' :l.6SEC W :1.1.~9 .. BBFT AL.G AF~C OF CVE TO F~ F~AD ~:>::>~:: .. <;ot.)FT CH BEARS S 
46Dt:::G4~:.=.' l6 SEC W :L':U> .. !5t>FT B ~~BDE::c-:;:·:)!.:.'' :1. ~:\SEC W ~:~f.~9 .. E3:1.FT AL.G Al:~c OF CVE TO l~ 

RAD 591FT CH BEARSS 65DEG31'45SEC W 142"86FT S 72DEG28'15SEC W 209n82FT 
AL.G Ar~C OF CVE TO 1:~ F\:AD :t.::>~~ .. B4FT CH BEAI~S 1-..J B~:~I>EG:31 "4~~SEC W 11.4 .. 8~~FT l'l 
~'7DEG~:):I. '4~.:. BEC W :J.I.~9 .. 9~2FT AL.G AF;~c OF CVE TO F~ F~Al) 1~:~8 .. '7'7FT CH BEAF~S J...l 
::>:t.DEG::>:t. '4~:\SEC W 1:t.~:~ .. 90FT AI...G t:':-tt::~c OF CVE TO L 1:~AD ~.\OFT CH I-:{EAF<B 1'1 
:?ODEG:1.6 '~·:·:~::SEC W 9B .. :;::~:>FT t-1 6t.~DEG0'7' ~;)t.4~>EC W ~:)~~8 .. ~:)~.:.FT J...l O~::DEC-J~·::6' ~;.~.\SEC F 
:'?4::> .. :·:>4FT 1,1 ~:~DEG~:~6' ~:.:.!:.\SEC E :t :·:L:>B .. n~·:>FT B B'7DEG:·5 ~.=. '07BEC E :1. 06'7 .. 61FT TO BEG 
EXC F~DW t-.B DESC B .... :I.:~,.-:-.\~:~ p-.. 82::; CD CL..K~:> OFF 

Base Tax Amounts Paid: 
9::-; F~EAL 

0"00 
::::::::=:::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::: 

**BEFORE PAYII,IG TOTAL. DUE, PLEASE CALL FOF..: UPDATED F:t:GUI=i:ES** 
**IF PEI,IAI...TY IS DUE OF;~ IF THEF~E Al:~c;: DUTf:>TAI,IDII,IG TAX St-,I...ES** 

LIS - MESA CouNTY - 1994 
09/22/94 091~6 $ 10.00 
2945-212-00-041 . 
PMT 836672 FOR DEPOSIT ONLY 
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TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

RE: 

Marcia 

Kathy & 
October 7, 1994 

MEMORANDUM 

File #167-94 Review Fee 

After further research I've determined the review fee submitted for 
file #167-94, Ridge Point Subdivision, is in error. The fee should 
have been $160.00 not $1,320. The $1,320 fee was calculated for a 
future proposal they will be submitting for the site. Please 
process a refund of the balance. Thank you. 



REVIEW COMMENTS 

Page 1 of 2 

FILE # 167-94 TITLE HEADING: Final Plan/Plat- Ridge Point Sub. 

LOCATION: East of High Ridge Ct. 

PETITIONER: Ted Munkres/Freestyle Inc. 

PETITIONER'S ADDRESS/TELEPHONE: 121 Chipeta Avenue 
Grand Junction, CO 81501 
243-0929 

PETITIONER'S REPRESENTATIVE: Rolland Engineering 

STAFF REPRESENTATIVE: Kathy Portner 

NOTE: THE PETITIONER IS REQUIRED TO SUBMIT FOUR (4) COPIES OF WRITTEN 
RESPONSE AND REVISED DRAWINGS ADDRESSING ALL REVIEW COMMENTS ON OR 
BEFORE 5:00P.M., OCTOBER 24, 1994. 

U.S. WEST 
Leon Peach 

10/07/94 
244-4964 

New or additional telephone facilities necessitated by this project may result in a "contract" 
and up-front monies required from developer, prior to ordering or placing of said facilities. 
For more information, please call. 

CITY PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT 
Don Hobbs 

10/10/94 
244-1542 

Open space fees based upon 6 units at $225 = $1,350.00 due in fees. 

CITY FIRE DEPARTMENT 
Hank Masterson 

10/11/94 
244-1414 

A complete utility composite needs to be submitted to the Fire Department showing hydrant 
locations and water main sizes. Hydrants must be no more than 500' apart and all property 
frontages must be within 250' of a hydrant. Minimum looped line size is 6" with an 8" line 
required if it is a dead end. Minimum fire flow required is 500 GPM. 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 
Kathy Portner 

Preliminary comments will be combined with Final comments. 

10/20/94 
244-1446 



FILE #167-94 I REVIEW COMMENTS I PAGE 2 OF 2 

CITY UTILITY ENGINEER 
Bill Cheney 

10107194 
244-1590 

Water: 

Sewer: 

An additional fire hydrant will need to be installed near the north end of High 
Ridge Ct. since lots 5 & 6 appear to be more than 250' from the existing hydrant. 
Sewer services will have to be installed from the main for the majority of the lots 
since this was not done at the time the sewer line was installed. 

Extend sewer services to a distance of 14' inside property lines. 

CITY DEVELOPMENT ENGINEER 
Jody Kliska 244-1591 

Engineering comments will be combined with Community Development final staff review. 



FILE #167-94 

CITY FIRE DEPARTMENT 
Hank Masterson 

REVISED COMMENTS -10/26/94 
244-1414 

The location of the proposed new hydrant should be moved to the property line between lots 
3 and 4. The water main is required to be a minimum of 6" if less than 250' long and it is 
served by a looped line at least 6" in size. If the line is served by a dead end main, the 
minimum size must be 8" and the total length of dead end line cannot exceed 1 000'. The 
minimum fire flow required is 500 GPM. Petitioner must provide documentation that this 
minimum fire flow is provided. 



~PONSES TO REVIEW COMMENft 
FILE # 167-94 

Final Plan/Plat Ridge Point Subdivision 

Ted Munkres/FreeStyle 
121 Chipeta Avenue 

Grand Junction, CO 81501 
243-0929 

CITY FIRE DEPARTMENT: Hank Masterson 

A utility composite has been provided to Mr. Masterson. Mr. Masterson and I discussed the placement of 
a hydrant between lots 3 and 4. Line size will be determined when excavation reveals what is in the street. 
City standards will be maintained with the possibility of adding an adequate line from Hidden Valley Drive. 

CITY UTILITY ENGINEER: Bill Cheney 

Additional fire hydrant, sewer and water service lines are a part of the utility composite and are planned to 
be installed. 

RESPONSE TO STAFF ANALYSIS 

1. Desert Landscaping: See covenants, Article 11-4-u. A suggested addition to the covenants could read: 

1,000 square feet of irrigated lawn or no more than 40% ofthe front yard which ever is less. The 
balance to be desert or xeriscape landscape. A possible limitation on water use is being 
considered. 

2. High Ridge Drive will be completed. 

3. Engineered Foundations: See covenants Article 11-4-t. 
Reading at present: The recommendations from the subsurface Soils Report should be considered 
prior to construction. 

To be changed to read: The recommendations from the subsurface Soils Report should be 
following when constructing foundations. 

STAFF CONCERNS AND ISSUES: 
JJ'IJA iJ{hdrfL) 

• 

• 

Items 1 and 2 are agreed to . I ~~)1M}~ p 
~CJtJ' (c r· 

Item 3 Slopes on lots 3, 4 and 5·. Building envelopes are 70 feet from front property lines unless 
otherwise noted. Please see slope details attached. 

• Item 4 Open space. 20 feet open space on the north end of the project connects existing Ridges open 
space with anticipated open space. 

• Item 5 ACCO review. The ACCO has reviewed the project and recommended the establishment of a 
homeowners association. The association is provided for in the covenants. 

• Items 6 and 7 are understood. 
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STAFF REVIEW 

FILE: #167-94 

DATE: October 20, 1994 

STAFF: Kathy Portner 

REQUEST: Final Plat for Ridge Point 

LOCATION: North of Bella Pago, East of High Ridge Drive 

APPLICANT: Ted Munkres, Freestyle 

EXISTING LAND USE: Vacant 

PROPOSED LAND USE: Single Family Residential 

SURROUNDING LAND USE: 
NORTH: Undeveloped 
SOUTH: Undeveloped 
EAST: Undeveloped 
WEST: Single family residential--approx. 4 units per acre 

EXISTING ZONING: PR-4 

PROPOSED ZONING: PR-4 

SURROUNDING ZONING: 
NORTH: PR-4 and R-2 (County) 
SOUTH: PR-4 
EAST: PR-4 
WEST: PR-4 

RELATIONSHIP TO COMPREHENSIVE PLAN: 

No Comprehensive Plan exists for this area. The City recently adopted an amended 
development plan for the Ridges that applies to this area. The general development standards 
in that plan require that structures be setback 20' from all bluff lines. 



STAFF REVIEW 

FILE: #167-94 

DATE: November 1, 1994 

STAFF: Kathy Portner 

REQUEST: Final Plat for Ridge Point 

LOCATION: North of Bella Pago, East of High Ridge Drive 

APPLICANT: Ted Munkres, Freestyle 

EXISTING LAND USE: Vacant 

PROPOSED LAND USE: Single Family Residential 

SURROUNDING LAND USE: 
NORTH: Undeveloped 
SOUTH: Undeveloped 
EAST: Undeveloped 
WEST: Single family residential--approx. 4 to 8 units per acre 

EXISTING ZONING: PR-4 

PROPOSED ZONING: PR-4 

SURROUNDING ZONING: 
NORTH: PR-4 and R-2 (County) 
SOUTH: PR-4 
EAST: PR-4 
WEST: PR-4 

RELATIONSHIP TO COMPREHENSIVE PLAN: 

No Comprehensive Plan exists for this area. The City recently adopted an amended 
development plan for the Ridges that applies to this area. The general development standards 
in that plan require that structures be setback 20' from all bluff lines. 



STAFF ANALYSIS: 

This proposal is for 6 single family lots along the east side of High Ridge Drive and 1 large 
(50 acre +) lot for future development. The subdivision is a part of the Ridges development 
and received approval from Mesa County in 1992. Subsequent to that approval, the Ridges 
was annexed by the City. The Mesa County approval included the following provisions: 1. 
Revised covenants to include a stipulation for desert landscaping; 2. Completion of High 
Ridge Drive to County standards; and submittal of improvements agreement and guarantee; 3. 
Engineered foundations to follow the geologist's recommendations; 4. Pertinent review agency 
comments. 

Upon annexation of the Ridges (effective 5/92) the developers would have had 1 year to record 
the final plat without losing the approvals by the County (as per City Code requirements). 
Because the plat was not recorded within the year review and approval by the City Planning 
Commission is required. 

Staffs major concern with the proposed plat is the steepness of the lots. The amended final 
plan for the Ridges, adopted by the Planning Commission and the City Council, includes 
"General Development Standards" for future development within the Ridges. The following 
standards must be considered with this proposal: 

1. Site planning and design shall preserve, to the maximum extent possible, the existing 
natural features which enhance the attractiveness of the area and shall blend 
harmoniously with all uses and structures contained within the surrounding area. 

2. Land which is unsuitable for development because of geologic constraints shall be 
preserved in its natural state. This shall include drainage ways, steep terrain (slopes in 
excess of 30%) and rock outcroppings to be identified and mapped by the developer. 

3. All structures shall be setback a minimum of 20' from all bluff lines (to be identified 
and mapped by the developer) to maintain visual corridors within the Ridges. 

4. All development in the Ridges, notwithstanding zoning potential or other approvals, will 
be limited by geologic and transportation system constraints, as well as other 
infrastructure constraints. 

Originally Staff had indicated that it appeared building on lots 3, 4 and 5 would appear to be 
in conflict with the above standards because of the steep drop-off of those lots from High 
Ridge Drive. Rough slope measurements of the building envelope areas of those three lots 
showed the following slopes: lot 3--approximately 20% slope, lot 4--approximately 34% slope, 
and lot 5--approximately 30% slope. Therefore lot 4 would be the only lot with a building 
envelope in direct conflict with the maximum slope standard. 

There is no well defined ridge line or bluff line along these properties. There are rock 
outcroppings lower in the drainage way but not within the proposed building envelopes. 



This property is also the subject of a boundary line dispute with the property to the east along 
Bella Pago Drive. The boundary line adjustment process must be completed and approved 
prior to recording a plat for this property. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends denial of the plat for 6 lots because they are not in compliance with the 
general development standards of the Ridges amended plan. Staff would support a plat which 
eliminated lot 4. 

If Planning Commission chooses to approve the plat the following conditions should be noted: 

1. An improvement agreement/guarantee is required for all infrastructure improvements 
needed, including the completion of High Ridge Drive. 

2. A 14' multi-purpose easement is required on all front lot lines. 

3. Building envelopes must be shown on a contour map to be recorded with the final plat. 
Minimum. ~etbacks will be 20' front, 5' side and 20' rear., and building envelopes shall 
not contain slopes in excess of 30%. ····· 

4. Dedication language must follow the City's standards. Open space must be dedicated 
as follows: "to the City of Grand Junction forever, that real property which is labeled 
as Open Space for the common use, enjoyment and benefit by the General Public". 

5. Engineered foundations are required following the State Geologist's and Lincoln 
DeVore, Inc.'s recommendations. 

6. The plat cannot be recorded until the boundary line adjustment between this property 
and the Hill property is approved and recorded. 

7. $225 per lot for parks and open space fees will be due prior to recording the plat. A 
Transportation Capacity Payment of $500 per lot will be collected at the time of 
issuance of planning clearances for each lot. 

RECOMMENDED PLANNING COMMISSION MOTION: 

Mr. Chairman, on item #167-94, a final plat for Ridge Point Subdivision, I move we deny the 
request. 



STAFF ANALYSIS: 

This proposal is for 6 single family lots along the east side of High Ridge Drive and 1 large 
(50 acre +) lot for future development. The subdivision is a part of the Ridges development 
and received approval from Mesa County in 1992. Subsequent to that approval, the Ridges 
was annexed by the City. The Mesa County approval included the following provisions: 1. 
Revised covenants to include a stipulation for desert landscaping; 2. Completion of High 
Ridge Drive to County standards; and submittal of improvements agreement and guarantee; 3. 
Engineered foundations to follow the geologist's recommendations; 4. Pertinent review agency 
comments. 

Upon annexation of the Ridges (effective 5/92) the developers would have had 1 year to record 
the final plat without losing the approvals by the County (as per City Code requirements). 
Because the plat was not recorded within the year review and approval by the City Planning 
Commission is required. 

Staff has the following concerns and issues: 

1. An improvement agreement/guarantee is required for all infrastructure improvements 
needing, including the completion of High Ridge Drive. 

2. A 14' multi-purpose easement is required on all front lot lines. 

3. Building envelopes in relation to contour lines must be shown for review by staff. The 
developer must justify why the general standards for Ridges development adopted by 
the City should not be followed in this case as it relates to setbacks from bluff lines. 
Two or three of the lots appear to have very little buildable area based on the slopes. 

4. What is the purpose of the 20' open space strip and what does it connect to? 

5. The Ridges ACC must have an opportunity to review the proposed subdivision. Please 
submit for their review and request comments to be sent to the City Community 
Development Department prior to the Planning Commission hearing. 

6. If approved, the plat cannot be recorded until the boundary line adjustment between this 
property and the Hill property is approved and recorded. 

7. $225 per lot for parks and open space fees will be due prior to recording the plat. $500 
per lot will be collected at the time of issuance of planning clearances for the 
Transportation Capacity Payment. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff will make a recommendation after receiving petitioners response to comments. 



STAFF REVIEW 

FILE: #167-94 

DATE: October 20, 1994 

STAFF: Kathy Portner 

REQUEST: Final Plat for Ridge Point 

LOCATION: North of Bella Pago, East of High Ridge Drive 

APPLICANT: Ted Munkres, Freestyle 

EXISTING LAND USE: Vacant 

PROPOSED LAND USE: Single Family Residential 

SURROUNDING LAND USE: 
NORTH: Undeveloped 
SOUTH: Undeveloped 
EAST: Undeveloped 
WEST: Single family residential--approx. 4 to 8 units per acre 

EXISTING ZONING: PR-4 

PROPOSED ZONING: PR-4 

SURROUNDING ZONING: 
NORTH: PR-4 and R-2 (County) 
SOUTH: PR-4 
EAST: PR-4 
WEST: PR-4 

RELATIONSHIP TO COMPREHENSIVE PLAN: 

No Comprehensive Plan exists for this area. The City recently adopted an amended 
development plan for the Ridges that applies to this area. The general development standards 
in that plan require that structures be setback 20' from all bluff lines. 



STAFF ANALYSIS: 

This proposal is for 6 single family lots along the east side of High Ridge Drive and 1 large 
(50 acre +) lot for future development. The subdivision is a part of the Ridges development 
and received approval from Mesa County in 1992. Subsequent to that approval, the Ridges 
was annexed by the City. The Mesa County approval included the following provisions: 1. 
Revised covenants to include a stipulation for desert landscaping; 2. Completion of High 
Ridge Drive to County standards; and submittal of improvements agreement and guarantee; 3. 
Engineered foundations to follow the geologist's recommendations; 4. Pertinent review agency 
comments. 

Upon annexation of the Ridges (effective 5/92) the developers would have had 1 year to record 
the final plat without losing the approvals by the County (as per City Code requirements). 
Because the plat was not recorded within the year review and approval by the City Planning 
Commission is required. 

Staffs major concern with the proposed plat is the steepness of the lots. The amended final 
plan for the Ridges, adopted by the Planning Commission and the City Council, includes 
"General Development Standards" for future development within the Ridges. The following 
standards must be considered with this proposal: 

1. Site planning and design shall preserve, to the maximum extent possible, the existing 
natural features which enhance the attractiveness of the area and shall blend 
harmoniously with all uses and structures contained within the surrounding area. 

2. Land which is unsuitable for development because of geologic constraints shall be 
preserved in its natural state. This shall include drainage ways, steep terrain (slopes in 
excess of 30%) and rock outcroppings to be identified and mapped by the developer. 

3. All structures shall be setback a minimum of 20' from all bluff lines (to be identified 
and mapped by the developer) to maintain visual corridors within the Ridges. 

4. All development in the Ridges, notwithstanding zoning potential or other approvals, will 
be limited by geologic and transportation system constraints, as well as other 
infrastructure constraints. 

Building on lots 3, 4 and 5 would appear to be in conflict with the above standards because 
of the steep drop-off of those lots from High Ridge Drive. 

This property is also the subject of a boundary line dispute with the property to the east along 
Bella Pago Drive. The boundary line adjustment process must be completed and approved 
prior to recording a plat for this property. 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends denial of the plat for 6 lots because they are not in compliance with the 



general development standards of the Ridges amended plan. Staff would support a plat which 
eliminated lots 3, 4 and 5. 

If Planning Commission chooses to approve the plat the following conditions should be noted: 

1. An improvement agreement/ guarantee is required for all infrastructure improvements 
needed, including the completion of High Ridge Drive. 

2. A 14' multi-purpose easement is required on all front lot lines. 

3. Building envelopes must be shown on a contour map to be recorded with the final plat. 
Minimum setbacks will be 20' front, 5' side and 20' from bluff line rear. 

4. Dedication language must follow the City's standards. Open space must be dedicated 
as follows: "to the City of Grand Junction forever, that real property which is labeled 
as Open Space for the common use, enjoyment and benefit by the General Public". 

5. Engineered foundations are required following the State Geologist's and Lincoln 
DeVore, Inc.'s recommendations. 

6. The plat cannot be recorded until the boundary line adjustment between this property 
and the Hill property is approved and recorded. 

7. $225 per lot for parks and open space fees will be due prior to recording the plat. A 
Transportation Capacity Payment of $500 per lot will be collected at the time of 
issuance of planning clearances for each lot. 

RECOMMENDED PLANNING COMMISSION MOTION: 

Mr. Chairman, on item #167-94, a final plat for Ridge Point Subdivision, I move we deny the 
request. 







(Form for approval of filing & recording of SUBDIVISION PLATS) 

SB-80-93 

MESA COUNTY SURVEYOR 
544 ROOD AVE. 

GRAND JUNCTION, CO 81502 
(303) 244-1821 

This is to certify that the SUBDIVISION PLAT described below 

RIDGE POINT-FILING 1 

has been reviewed under my direction and to the best of my 
knowledge it conforms with the neccessary requirements pursuant 
to the Colorado Revised Statute 1994, 38-51-106 for the recording 
of Land Survey Plats in the records of the County Clerk's Office. 
This approval does not certify as to the possibility of omissions 
of easements and other Rights-of-Way or Legal Ownerships. 

Dated this 24th day of April, 1995. 

Signed: //c/e//.S, tt//lkt/?:U tskz ,i,r;q~~ 
UDEt.t. S.. WILLI 

NOTE: 
The recording of this 
plat is subject to all 
approved signatures & 
dates. 

RECORDED IN MESA COUNTY RECORDS 

DATE: __________________________ _ 

DRAWER: 13/3:;;--Y 
--~~=------------------

!3 1'1 f 3(/[ '\f-3L/~ f.§[' 

¢;;Fo(} 
1717245 03:23 PN 05/15/95 

MoNIKA Tooo CLK&REc MEsA CouNTY Co 
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PARCEL 1: 
That part of the N% of Section 21 Township One South, Range One West of the Ute 
Meridian, Mesa County, Colorado, being more particularly described as follows: 
Commencing at a Mesa County brass cap for the N% Corner of said Section 21, from 
whence a Mesa County brass cap for the NW corner of the NE%NW% of said Section 21 
bears N87°35'07"W 1297.61 feet; thence N87°35'07"W 230.00 feet to the point of 
beginnin~; thence Sl7°59'3l"E on the westerly line of Country Club Park 
Subdivis1on 1260.71 feet; thence leaving said westerly line N74°02'26"W 180.10 
feet; thence Sl9°23'21"W 191.00 feet; thence S09°35'52"E 116.20 feet; thence 
S25°55'26"E 81.36 feet to the northerly line of Bella Pago Drive; thence on said· 
northerly line of Bella Pago Drive by the following nine courses and distances: 

1) S34°55'16"W 121.38 feet· 
2) thence on the arc of a curve to the right whose radius is 332.96 feet and 

whose long chord bears S46°45'16"W 136.56 feet; 
3) S58°35'15"W 249.81 feet; 
4) thence on the arc of a curve to the right whose radius is 591.00 feet and 

whose long chord bears S65°3l'45"W 142.86 feet; 
5) S72°28'15"W 209.82 feet; 
6) thence on the arc of a curve to the right whose radius is 135.84 feet and 

whose long chord bears N82°3l'45"W 114.82 feet; 
7) N57°3l'45"W 149.92 feet· 
8) thence on the arc of a curve to the right whose radius is 128.77 feet and 

whose long chord bears N31°31'45"W 112.90 feet; 
9) thence along the arc of a curve to the left whose radius is 50.00 feet and 

whose long chord bears N20°l6'49"W 98.24 feet; 
thence N64°07'34"W 328.35 feet to the west line of the E%NW% of said Section 

21; thence N02°26'55"E on said west line 243.34 feet to the SW Corner of the 
NE%NW% of said Section 21; thence continuing N02°26'55"E on said west line 
1338.83 feet to the NW Corner of the NE%NW% of said Section 21; thence 
S87°35'07"E 1067.61 feet to the point of beginning. 
PARCEL 2: 
An easement for ingress and e~ress, in the N% of Section 21, Township One South, 
Range One West of the Ute Mer1dian, Mesa County, Colorado, twenty-five feet right 
and twenty-five feet left of the following centerline {the sidelines of which 
extending to and terminating at property lines and the1r extension), to wit: 

Commencin~ at a Mesa County brass cap for the Southwest corner of the NW~NE% of 
said Sect1on 21, from whence a Mesa County brass cap for the Northwest corner of 
said NW%NE% bears N0l 0 l0'13"E 1323.99 feet; thence the following calls: 

1) S07°l4'50"E 161.77 feet to the northerly right-of-way line of Bella Pago 
Drive; 

2l S34o55'16"W 28.50 feet to the beginning; 
3 Leavin~ said right-of-way, N25°55'26"W 81.36 feet; 
4 N09°36 OO"W 116.20 feet; 
5 Nl9°23'00"E 191.00 feet to the terminus from whence said Southwest corner 

of the NW%NE% of said Section 21 bears S03°54'11"W 184.50 feet . 







~IUIG ~1:#1101.~ 

Y1 !/16 ~ l!I:CU«lllli " 
IIJ2M 

Nl(A-

1'~ ACID 

-Sfi.HI 

lil'!t! 

.. 

M< ~ l!I:Cl'O< 21 ~ 

aum!f(WI 

!'-~ 

~ 

!i ti:lUfY ~ 

1> f'tlNl~A!>I«lTEOO!I'I.I\T 

Ill "'!i~!N~TE· !l!lilli! 

SET "'5 ~IN ~TE • l Sli!Q 

"'5~ -(Ill 

~~-~~ 

I I I I 1 
BBING A PART OP THB NORTH 112 OP SBCTION 21 

TOWNSHIP l SOUTH RANGB WBST UTB MBRIDIAN 
MBSA COUNTY COLORADO 

-tilelll'f'!lll!l:~ 

---
~~--- '""-

"""--

-Wj>'IR 

f:E-111. 



~ ..•. ~----;"'""--__...___ 
(. . OPEN SPACE 

~I 
~-, 

···~I 
o. ·o 
.~ I 
I, 

~·I 

I 
I 

I 
I 

I 
I 

I 
I 

I 
I 

I 
I 

I 

\ f 

~s· 
I I 

I 
I 
I 

l 

-- ---- -- -------, 

LOT 6 

LOT 5 

I ~20' 
I LOT 

I: 20' 
I In 

I L ___ } ____ --

' 
I j io 

L_ __ __j__ 

-~--t--; 
i0 . i 

1! LOT 2 \ j 
I 20' --...: 

I l io I Lt ___ _ 

20' 

20·--../ 

I 
LNE L£ GEf\0 

----
- Blt_DNc; SETBACK Lt-f:: 

M..t..n-~o SE EASEfiAENT 

summUM by: a:::P tfkL · 
Ted Munkres 

~~·Design & Bu~ 
Acceptedby:_t'U& ... If, ~ .531/9.5 

City of Grand Junction Community Development 
1 

f 

BOOK 2148 PAGE 718 

1718901 03:52 PM 06/01/95 
MoNIK~ Tooo CLK&REc MEsA CouNTY Co 

O£RK /ll'l) ~~J<S a.Rr.-cMC 
SIAl( or CQCRAOO) 

)ss 
CQJHY CF .,.-SA ) 
~~roy c.,dily IN.>! '""' instnn>evll -as lkd fi my ol!.ce ol ___________ o'clock ____ M._ 

,.._;,t~-=----=--=-~----=-~-"'~--=-:::.-=.::::-:__-_-;-rbj·ii-;;-:_--:_-_--:_-:_-:_-:_-~----:_~~ ~~ ~-;~--~Jy- •::<><~ OS R~-cq-oloon 

Rev/~- 5/.JI /95 
SITE DEVELPMENT PLAN 
RIDGE POINT - FILING 1 

SITUATE 

E l/2 NW 114 - W 1/2 NE 114 - SECTION 21 

TOWNSHIP l SOUTH - RANGE 1 WEST - UTE MERIDIAN 
COLORADO 

MESA COUNTY 

SCALE: 1"=50' 

PREPARED FOR 

FREESTYLE DESIGN 
MAY 2, 1995 



-- --- I ;' ;'___ 'ess ': s c 

LOT 7 
f'IJTlR 

IEVELOPDENT 

IIWtCII*.I , !rt .... ., 

c:afli..WM.I' 
UI:LBIDD 

--- II.LIICIE18Q Ill: 
---IIL'II-I'UI'GErMEIIIIII' 

ICID 

SITE DEVELOPMENT PLAN 
POR 

RIDGB POINT - FILING 1 
BBIMO A PART OP TBB NORTH 112 OP SBCTIOM 21 

TOWNSHIP 1 SOUTH • RAMOB 1 WBST • UTB IIBRIDIAM 
MBSA COUNTY - COLORADO 

'llma='§".&~'IJ&.'Iar~LCICADAT ll.EVA1DI • 4711257 
: lilla'rlf&R~~1DI, 
a'lfil~ lfi)UCCIJI~~ 

• CQIIIY,_ 
Q..DIC lfD IEICRlER'S CEIITFC\'11 

SFA'II " CXI.CIN01 . ....,...,IIIII ._.__ ...... ...,....... "'*'*--JI. =- .,., ....... ~.:: ..... .., ............ 
Clllk .......... --------- - _.., ,_ C........Cinlin................ . ...... 
........... '*- ,DIM 

SITB DBVBLPKBNT PLAN 
RIDOB POINT • PILING 1 

II'I'DAft 
I W p Jlf • P Ill p Ht • I¥I'!M p 

.............. _ • ..,._P"M!I!!WtP 
.llllt..J:I BDin .IIIHI!I! 

.a&la ...... 

nDAIID ... 

""""L'-

( 

( 


